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RSIPF investigates infanticide incident in Central Province 

 
Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) officers at Tulagi in Central Island Province 

are investigating an infanticide incident in relation to the body of a female infant found 

washed ashore at Boromole Village seaside on 21 December 2022. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Central Province Superintendent David Soakai says, 

“The body of the female infant was discovered following a strong odour that concerned those 

living near the seaside. They went out in search of where the smell came from and 

discovered a human body of an infant.” 

The Crime Prevention Committee (CPC) in the village were alerted and called Tulagi police. 

Upon arrival police remove a cloth from the infant’s body and witnessed that it was a 

complete baby with her umbilical cord still intact.  

The nurse confirm that she is a complete baby approximately 40 centimetre in length and 

weighs 2.5kg.  

PPC Soakai says, “Community did not supply any information of anyone suspected but 

believe that it washed ashore by the sea current due to high tide during the day.” 

Enquiry into this matter has now established as investigation continues. 

“I want to appeal to Clinics and villages in Central Island Province and even Honiara Clinics 
and Hospital to look out for any woman experiencing belly ache that might attend for medical 
treatment that look suspicious to call Tulagi Police on phone 32114 or 32999.” Says PPC 
Soakai 
 
//End// 

 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  It’s mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 
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